From: Bill Booker

To: A38 Derby Junctions

Cc: Tim Hancock; Simon Cope (simon.cope@eurogarages.com); Rob Green
Subject: TR010022 - A38 Derby Junctions Scheme

Date: 03 February 2020 17:37:04

Dear Sirs

| refer to questions raised by the Inspector on 14th January and provide on update on behalf of EGL
as follows in the same of the questions raised at Section 8.2 of the letter.

A meeting was held with Aecom and representatives from EGL and McDonalds on 15t January 2020
and the meeting was very helpful for all parties. There are however some outstanding issues which
need to be resolved in due course.

The meeting on 15t January reviewed junction capacities and it was agreed that McDonalds
wished to assess the junction capacity and require further information from Aecom — STATUS
— ongoing

Junction geometry was also discussed at the meeting and concern still raised by EGL re the
reduced radius for HGV’s and tankers left turn from the A52 into the site. Right turn swept path
was requested but not received to date and also confirmation from Derby city council, as
highway authority for this section of the A52, of acceptance of the proposals for maintenance
was requested -STATUS — ongoing.

. Not an issue for EGL

Discussed at the meeting on 15th January and further information awaited from Aecom re
correspondence with HE — STATUS -ongoing

The provision of roadside signage was discussed — STATUS - ongoing with
Aecom/HE/EGL/McD

A revised plan was produced at the meeting. Further information re the highway boundary
around the site was requested to ensure there are no potential ransom strips — STATUS -
ongoing with Aecom

In light of the above answers it is not possible to summarise matters at this point in time. EGL
will seek to resolve outstanding matters as soon as reasonably possible

| trust the above is of assistance.

Regards

Bill Booker
Consultant
On behalf of

CP
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